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East Lampeter Township Stormwater Fee 
Study Coming to a Close….

East Lampeter Township Supervisors engaged HRG as a consultant to determine 
if a stormwater fee was needed for the Township to meet the MS4 (Municipal 
Separate Storm Sewer System) permit requirements. With the 2018-2023 MS4 
permit the Township was required to “maintain adequate funding and staffing to 
implement and manage all provisions of…(its) Stormwater Management Program.” 
That said, this mandate has not been accompanied by funding from the Federal or 
State governments for municipalities.

A Stakeholder Advisory Committee with 15 business owners, residents, non-
profit agencies, and agricultural community members has met six (6) times over the 
past year to assist with the decision-making process through the study. On October 
2, 2019 a public meeting was held by the Board of Supervisors to answer questions 
about the Stormwater Fee Study findings. Later in October, a joint meeting was held 
between the Board of Supervisors and East Lampeter Sewer Authority to discuss 
any further issues with moving forward to amend the Sewer Authority article of 
incorporation so that it can handle the stormwater system in addition to the sanitary 
sewer system. The amendment of the articles of incorporation were approved by the 
Pennsylvania Department of State in December 2019. 

On January 31, 2020, the Stakeholder Advisory Committee met for the sixth time 
to review and comment on the credit policy to be enacted with the stormwater 
fee implementation. The credit policy is intended to provide opportunities for 
customers to reduce their quarterly stormwater fee. 

At the March 2020 meetings of the Board of Supervisors and the East Lampeter 
Sewer Authority the fee resolution for stormwater was adopted. The average 
residential property will pay $16.50 per quarter. It is anticipated that the first billing 
of the stormwater fee will be in conjunction with the July 2020 sewer billing. For 
more information on the fee resolution, credit policy, or billing structure, please visit 
the Township website at www.eastlampetertownship.org or contact the Township 
office at 717-393-1567.

Public Meeting Arrangements
At the time of this writing the Township is exploring options for the 

handling of public meetings during the time of the Covid-19 crisis. Please go 
to the Township web site, www.eastlampetertownship.org for information 
and instructions regarding these meetings.
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BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Meets 1st and 3rd Monday of each month 

except for February, May, July,  
September and November when  

they only meet on the 2nd Monday 
All regular meetings begin at 7:30 pm

PLANNING COMMISSION 
Meets 2nd Tuesday of each month at 7:30 pm

SEWER AUTHORITY 
Meets 2nd Wednesday of each month except for 

November when they meet on the 1st Wednesday 
All regular meetings begin at 4 pm

PARK BOARD 
Meets 4th Wednesday of each month at 7 pm 
(NO MEETINGS in November and December)

ZONING HEARING BOARD
Meets 2nd and 4th Thursday of each month  

at 7 pm
(NO MEETING on 4th Thursday in

November and December)

This newsletter is funded by the sale of advertising.
Your ad will reach every address in the Township,

and your support will be greatly appreciated by the
township and our residents.

Please contact:
Carla Snyder at 717-669-0914 

or e-mail: carlas@spectrumprintpartner.com

Township Billing  
and Collection Changes

In order to assist in the efforts to slow the spread of the 
COVID 19 virus, the Township is not accepting payments 
at the window inside the Township building. For those 
individuals wishing to drop payments off at the Township 
building, please use the “drop box” on the outside of the 
building. The drop box or mail slot is located to the left of the 
Administration entrance doors. We encourage you to also 
consider other available options for making payments. Please 
look at our website in the Permit and Bill Payment section for 
other options. Of course, you can still use the postal service 
to mail your payments to the Township. In addition, if you 
use your bank’s bill payment service, please consider adding 
the Township to your list of payees.

Beginning with the July bills, our bill format will be 
changing. We will no longer be using the yellow postcards 
for the Township’s sewer bills. The bills will be on a single 
sheet of paper and arrive in an envelope.

In addition, we are planning to begin billing for stormwater 
services with the July bills. If you are a sewer system customer, 
the charge for sewer service and the charge for stormwater 
service will be on one bill. If you are not a sewer system 
customer, your bill will only have the charge for stormwater 
services on the bill. Please see other articles in this newsletter 
and the Township website for more information regarding 
the new stormwater fee.

Lastly, beginning with the July bills, we are planning to 
change the address where you are to mail payments of the 
sewer and stormwater bills. We will provide the new address 
at the time the bills are sent to residents. 

Please check our website in the Permit and Bill Payment 
section for updates regarding billing and collection matters.

If you have any other questions regarding billing and 
collection matters, please contact us.

Stormwater Credit
East Lampeter Township has diligently informed the 

public of the upcoming stormwater fee implementation 
through public meetings and by providing information 
through the Township website and newsletter. This fee is 
being implemented to maintain the Township’s stormwater 
infrastructure and to meet the requirements of both the 
Federal and State government requirements related to the 
Township’s MS4 (Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System). 
Addressing required inspections, stream impairments, and 
stream pollution are a Township wide issue as well.

As noted elsewhere in this newsletter, the average 
residential property will pay $16.50 per quarter. This fee is 
based on the impervious area (IA) of a property. The more 
impervious surface a property has, the higher the fee. This 
fee is applied to all property owners, not just residential 
properties, even properties that are tax exempt such as 
religious facilities and schools. As the fee was developed 
there were portions that were variable to incentivize 
property owners to address stormwater issues on their 
properties and within the community as a whole. These 
actions can result in a credit to the stormwater fee. For more 
information on the types of credits you may qualify for or 
actions you can take to assist, please visit the Township 
website at www.eastlampetertownship.org 

The fee is anticipated to begin being assessed with the July 
sewer billing. Property owners with on-lot septic systems 
will also receive a bill for the stormwater fee. 
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20% off 
your purchase with coupon
Rita’s East Lampeter
1951 Lincoln Highway East, Lancaster

717-394-2300
Gelatis  •  Misto Shakes  •  Cones •  Milkshakes

Available at 1951 Lincoln Highway East location only
Not valid on gallons, tubs, or with other offers. 

Expires September 20, 2020

Serving Sushi, Hibachi, Steak, Seafood and much, much more.
2090 Lincoln Highway East 717-290-8181At East Towne Centre next to Ollie’s and Burlington Coat

The LargesT BuffeT in LancasTer

Traffic Tip: Cul-De-Sac Parking
In cui-de-sacs, emergency vehicles or large delivery 

vehicles are not able to access these residences when there 
are parking violations. As winter is upon us, also please 
keep in mind that it is difficult enough to plow cui-de-sacs 
without vehicles parked in them, so please attempt to park 
all vehicles off the roadway in snow events.

Cul-de-sac parking requires:

■	 Motorists to park with their vehicle’s right-hand 
wheels parallel and within 12 inches of the roadway 
curb or edge.

■	 Drivers are not allowed to park on the sidewalk, 
within an intersection, or in a crosswalk.

■	 You must park at least 15 feet away from a fire 
hydrant. This will ensure the fire trucks have access 
to the hydrant in the event of an emergency.

■	 It is illegal to park in front of a public or a private 
driveway.

■	 It is also illegal to park where it would prevent the 
free movement of another vehicle.

Seth & Shelby Johnson
Independent Owner-Operators,

Lancaster Grocery Outlet

1951 Lincoln Highway East 
Lancaster, PA 17602

717.392.0635
lancaster@groceryoutlet.com

Facebook.com/
LancasterPAGroceryOutlet

groceryoutlet.com
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CENSUS 101: WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW
The 2020 Census is closer than you think!

Here’s a quick refresher of what it is and why it’s essential that everyone is counted.

Everyone 
counts.
The census 
counts every 
person living in 
the United 
States once, only 
once, and in the 
right place.

It’s about fair 
representation.
Every 10 years, 
the results of the 
census are used to 
reapportion the 
House of 
Representatives, 
determining how 
many seats each
state gets.

It’s in the
Constitution.
The U.S. Constitution mandates 
that everyone in the country be 
counted every 10 years. The first 
census was in 1790.

It’s about 
$675 billion. 

The distribution of 
more than $675 billion 
in federal funds, 
grants, and support to 
states, counties, and 
communities are 
based on census data.

That money is spent 
on schools, hospitals, 
roads, public works, 
and other vital 
programs.

It’s about 
redistricting. 
After each decade’s census, state 
officials redraw the boundaries of the 
congressional and state legislative 
districts in their states to account for 
population shifts.

Taking part is 
your civic duty.
Completing the census 
is mandatory: it’s a way 
to participate in our 
democracy and say 
“I COUNT!”
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F IND OUT  HOW TO HELP  AT  
2020CENSUS .GOV/PARTNERS

Census data are 
being used all 
around you.

Residents use the census to 
support community 
initiatives involving 
legislation, quality-of-life, 
and consumer advocacy.

Businesses use census 
data to decide where 
to build factories, 
offices, and stores, 
which create jobs. 

Local governments 
use the census for 
public safety and 
emergency 
preparedness. 

Real estate 
developers use the 
census to build 
new homes and 
revitalize old 
neighborhoods. Your privacy 

is protected.
It’s against the law for the 
Census Bureau to publicly 
release your responses in any 
way that could identify you or 
your household. 

By law, your responses cannot 
be used against you and can 
only be used to produce 
statistics. 

2020 will be 
easier than ever.
In 2020, you will be 
able to respond to the 
census online.

You can help.
You are the expert—we need 
your ideas on the best way to 
make sure everyone in your 
community gets counted. 
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A recent report has revealed that 
the Commonwealth is ranked 10th 
in the nation for human trafficking. 
Sadly, according to the Lancaster 
County District Attorney’s Office, our 
local community contains trafficking 

“hotspots,” including the Route 30 corridor along Lincoln 
Highway East. The Lancaster County District Attorney 
told Fox 43 News that they have dealt with approximately 
five to ten sex trafficking cases in the county since the 
creation of the statute in Pennsylvania in 2014. I want to 
thank East Lampeter Township for their continuing efforts 
in combating this heinous crime. 

At the beginning of this year, the Pennsylvania House 
of Representatives advanced a package of bills that would 
combat the crime and ensure justice for victims. The bills 
now await consideration in the Senate.

Human trafficking involves the use of force, fraud or 
coercion to obtain some type of labor or commercial sex 
act. The International Labour Organization estimates 
human trafficking is a $150 billion industry, of which $99 
billion belongs to sexual exploitation.

Several bills aim to increase penalties or expand 
definitions of crimes related to human trafficking, while 
another would expand the list of sexual offenses that 
require offenders to participate in a program of counseling 
and therapy designed for incarcerated sex offenders.

Other measures would prohibit defendants from 
introducing evidence of a human trafficking victim’s past 
sexual victimization; expand opportunities for expert 
testimony in human trafficking cases; and require courts to 
consider human trafficking convictions when considering 
child custody. 

In addition, Gov. Tom Wolf has signed into law Senate 
Bill 60—now Act 1 of 2020—the “Buyer Beware Act,” which 
aims to subject those who engage in human trafficking to 
a first-degree felony charge. It also significantly increases 
the monetary penalties on those who patronize a victim of 
human trafficking.

The new law includes a key provision that if the victim 
is a minor, criminals would be subject to a super felony 
subject to fines between $10,000 and $50,000. I applaud 
my colleagues for moving quickly to make sure this bill 
becomes law.

You can learn more about this crime and our efforts to 
address it at www.pahousegop.com/humantrafficking.

I am grateful for the opportunity to serve the residents of 
the 43rd District. As always, please feel free to stop by my 
office, located in the West Lampeter Township Building at 
852 Village Road, if I can assist you with any state-related 
issue. You can also call us at (717) 464-5285 or send an 
email to kgreiner@pahousegop.com. 

Pennsylvania Legislature Working  
to Combat Human Trafficking
State Rep. Keith J. Greiner, CPA 

State Representative  
Keith J. Greiner, CPA 

Support your local volunteer fire company by  

RUNNING THIS RACE!

Register today! 
www.BIHhalfmarathon.com

Half Marathon, 5k & Kids Fun Run 
Sep. 11 & 12 

Proceeds benefit:

F I R E  C O M PA N YF I R E  C O M PA N Y

Rated the #3 “Can’t miss half marathon in the country” by Active.com,  
this amazing community experience is close to home!

Stay calm.
Stay home.
Stay safe.



7

Greg & Jeff Adams

DON’T FLUSH  
THE WRONG STUFF!!!!

In order to keep sewer systems up and running during this 
crucial time, Do Not flush Wipes, Napkins and 
Paper Towels. These items are not designed to breakup 
when wet. This will help eliminate sewer line blockage.

Sanitizing wipes, napkins and paper towels are not designed to break 
down when wet. Flushing them clogs the pipes at the pumping station, 
creating a nightmare for our sanitation workers.

Compliance with the rules for safe flushing  
helps us keep our township beautiful.



Good Day East Lampeter Residents! 
As a part of our Township’s 

East Lampeter Township 

Partners & Helpful Resources 

The Homeowner’s Guide To 



What Can’t Go into a Stream or Hidden 

medicines; if you can’t drink it, or a fish 
can’t survive in it, keep it from going into 

go into the stream, that’s it. 

What Shouldn’t Go into a Stream or 



2250 Old Philadelphia Pike
Lancaster, PA 17602

717-355-9560
P O Box 288 • 1245 Eagles Way, East Earl, PA  17519

EaglE Disposal anD REcycling  
new customers calling in to setup service will receive  

onE month free service for mentioning this ad.
Competitive Pricing

Serving Lancaster, Chester & Berks Counties
Residential, Commericial and Industrial Service

William Deihm President

Public Works Road Paving Alerts
Here is a list of roads in East Lampeter Township that are on the schedule to be paved in 2020:
Millstream Road from Rt. 30 to Gridley. Booth Avenue from South Eastland to Hostetter Lane. Jimanna Drive 

from South Eastland to Woodland Avenue. Hostetter Lane from the township line to Woodland Avenue. Woodland 
Avenue from Crest Avenue to Hostetter Lane.

Here is a list of roads that will given a bituminous surface treatment (double application of oil and chip):
South Soudersburg Road from Rt. 30 to South Ronks Road. Bachmantown Road from South Ronks Road to Rt. 

896. South Cherry Road from Rt. 30 to Rt. 896. Leaman Road from Rt. 896 to the township line.
The Township would ask that all residents on these roads please remove anything from the Township Right of Way, 

including fences and any landscaping. If you are unsure where the Right of Way is on your road please call the office 
and we will give you that information.
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